Dear Kay:

Thank you for spending so much time with Osnos on what must have been a busy day for you. It was a great boost to his morale. As you know, we send some of our very best abroad, including some of the bright young ones on whom the future of The Post may depend. There tends inevitably to be an 'out of sight, out of mind" aspect in assignment abroad. For this reason alone, I think it important for The Post that you especially be alerted whenever one of the really good young correspondents comes to town so you can reacquaint yourself briefly and factor him (or her) into your thinking about the future. So I'll continue to thus alert you if you don't mind.